
   

 

Connect between the Sundays! 
(F rance Mission Team)  

O u r  

V i s i o n  
 

To be a 

place where 

God’s love is 

experienced, 

known, and 

shared by 

all.   
 

 

O u r  

M i s s i o n  
 

Meet others 

where they 

are and 

together be 

transformed 

into the 

image of 

Chr ist.  

J u l y  3 ,  2022   I   Vo lume 4 ,  I s sue  7   I   500 P i tman Road,  Sewe l l ,  N J  08080  

Pitman Road 
P O S T  

PITMAN ROAD 
CHURCH OF CHRIST 

M e e t  
Jesus 

M o v e  
into fami ly 

M a k e  
a dif ference 
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WITH CHRIST IAN SYMPATHY 
 

Dorothy Cunningham, mother 

of Brenda Peoples, went home 
to Heaven on Friday, June 10, 
2022 to be united with her 
parents, siblings, and late 
daughter, Diane. Dorothy, who 
was fondly known as Dot, was 
a faithful Christian, a fighter, a 

two-time cancer survivor, and a true testimony 
to a mother’s love. Our love and prayers are 
with Brenda, John, Corey, Brianna, and the rest 
of the family during this time.  

IN  LOVING MEMORY  
 

Our beloved Betty Davis, 

mother of Tim Davis, went on to 
her reward on Thursday, June 2, 
2022 to be united with her 
husband, Jimmie, her son, 
Steven, and her four sisters. 
Betty’s sweet, loving, and sassy 

personality will be missed until we all meet again 

in Heaven. We send our love and prayers to Tim 
& Melody, Toria & Nate, Logan & Adyson, 
Cassidy, and the rest of the family and friends 
who knew and loved her.   

WITH LOVE AND GRADITUDE FOR OUR CHURCH FAMILY  

“Dear Pitman Road Church Family, thank you so much for all of the love and 
support we have received during this difficult time in the passing of my mom. We 
so appreciate the calls, visits, texts, food, and the beautiful flower arrangement! 

Your kindness and thoughtfulness made us feel so loved! Thank you so much for loving my mom and 
dad while they were here with us. They truly felt a part of the Pitman family. Thank you again for 
everything!   With much love, Tim, Melody and family”  
 

“How can mere words express what is on my heart? Once again I find myself blown away with the 
outpouring of love. You have lifted up my family and I with your prayers, encouraged us with your 
cards, calls, texts, and beautiful flower arrangement and made us feel less alone as we have traveled 

this journey. Our hearts overflow. My main concern all along has been for my brother, Ronnie, who has 
lived all his 70 years, as of August, by my mom’s side. She was his world just as he was hers. He continues 
to amaze me. Ronnie told her he didn’t want to see her suffer any longer and that he would be okay 
without her. She died within 24 hours after that. What a powerful gift he gave her. I’ve never been more 
proud of him. He has cried, broken down in gut wrenching sobs and gotten angry, but the maturity that 
he has handled her death, I have never seen him display before. I have no doubt that it is only 
because of the prayers that have been lifted up and God’s answering them that this has happened. So 

I thank you from the bottom of my heart. Never doubt that prayers work. I have seen a miracle that 
only our Heavenly Father could perform.   Love, Brenda Peoples” 

FRANCE MISS ION TEAM RETURNS FROM ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL TR IP  
 

An unexpected twist to travel plans due to a strike at 
the Marseille airport did not prevent this group from 

making it to France. They departed June 24th, and will 
be returning today! While there, they spent time at the 
only Church of Christ owned camp facility in France: 
Centre Bonnefoi. They did construction, cleaning, 
organizing, roofing, painting, and rehab work, along 
with encouraging the local Christians. The camp serves 
children from Christian, atheist, and Muslim homes, so 

they had a great opportunity to assist in spreading the 
good word. This team blessed others while working hard! 
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Ashley Pearl graduated from 
A.P. Schalick High School. She 
is actively involved in the 

Pitman Road Church of Christ 
and Woodruff United 
Methodist Church youth 
groups. Ashley has volunteered 
at Camp Manatawny during 
the summers. She is currently 

working at East Oak Animal Hospital in Vineland, 

and plans on attending Camden County 
College to pursue a degree in Veterinary 
Technician. 

Kaitlyn Nevins graduated 
from Delsea Regional High 
School. She will be attending 

RCSJ/Rowan College of South 
Jersey to study criminology. 
Kaitlyn would like to go into 

detective work after she graduates. 

Cassidy Davis graduated from 
Oklahoma Christian University. 
She received a bachelor’s 

degree in mechanical 
engineering. Cassidy is staying 
in Oklahoma and getting her 
master’s degree in engineering 
from Oklahoma Christian, which 
she will be done with next April. 

Evan Patterson graduated from 
Washington Township High 
School. During his school 

career, Evan has received 
many academic awards. 
During his senior year, he 
achieved the Seal of Biliteracy 
in Spanish, the People’s Choice 
Award, The Karnas Family 

Memorial Scholarship, and the CWBPIFF 

Scholarship. Evan has been accepted to attend 
RCSJ/Rowan starting this Fall 2022. 

Clay Olley graduated from 
Susquehanna University in 
Pennsylvania. He graduated 

with a double major in German 
and International Studies and 
was a punter for the football 
team at SU, where he finished 
his season ranked 15th in the 
nation. Clay was in ROTC at 
college, and commissioned into 

the United States Army. He branched Military 
Intelligence with a branch detail to Infantry.  
Clay is currently in Kentucky at Ft. Knox on TDY 
for a summer internship. He reports to Ft. 
Benning, GA in September for Infantry leadership 
training known as IBoLC, ranger school, and 
various other trainings related to infantry and 

military intelligence. 

Donavan Spencer graduated 
from Hammonton High School. 
Donavan graduated with 

honors, is a part of the National 
Honors Society, and is a two-
time state champion for 
Hammonton Marching Band. 
He also received a leadership 
award and the President’s 
Award for academics. 

Donavan will be attending Rowan University to 
become a music teacher, and also was asked 
to be a part of Rowan’s marching band that will 
be started this year. 

Dayjon Bartley graduated from 
Highland Regional High School. 
While in school, he was a part of 

the National Society of High 
School Scholars (NSHSS), National 
Honor Society, History Club, 
Renaissance Club, DECA, and 
eBoard. Dayjon has received an 
academic scholarship to Florida 
Southern College where he will 

be majoring in Accounting and Finance. 
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Stephanie Pierre-Jacques 

graduated from The State 
University of New York at 

Fredonia. She graduated 
with a masters in music 
therapy on May 21, 2022. 
Stephanie will be starting her 
career as a music therapist 
at Haven Behavioral Health 
in Philadelphia. 

Bethany Schneider 

graduated from The City 
College of New York. She 

attended part-time 
(evenings) for 7 semesters, 
and 4 of those semesters 
were online due to the 
pandemic. Bethany got her 
Masters of Engineering in 

civil engineering, and plans to keep working her 

9-5 engineering job. 

Carla Clements graduated from 
University of Pennsylvania School 
of Nursing.  
 

Degree: PhD Nursing Science 
Dissertation: Skin Hydration, Injury 
Prevalence and Frequency. 
Understanding the Influence of 
Physiologic, Behavioral, and 
Demographic Factors. 

 

Carla was recently promoted at the 
Philadelphia VA Medical Center to the Director 
of the Office of Connected Care. Her 
department focuses on improving health care 
through technology by engaging Veterans and 
care teams outside of traditional health care 
visits. Carla is passionate about providing care 

for our nation's heroes, and served tirelessly as an 
Emergency Department front-line worker 
throughout the pandemic while completing her 
doctorate. Carla will continue as Clinical 
Adjunct faculty for the University of Pennsylvania 
(UPenn) School of Nursing as she leaves a 
legacy for the next generation of nurses. 

FOR I KNOW THE PLANS I HAVE 
FOR YOU, DECLARES THE LORD… 

JEREMIAH 29:11 

2022 GRADUATION CELEBRATION AND LUNCHEON  

On Sunday, June 12th, our graduating high school and college seniors were honored at the annual 
Graduation Celebration and Luncheon. After Sunday service, Manny read through the PowerPoint 
slides dedicated to each individual graduate, as well as presented our graduating high school seniors 

with a personalized study Bible. We concluded the celebration with a luncheon in the FLC. Thank you, 
Manny VanderVennen, for coordinating this wonderful event, and thank you to everyone else who 
helped to make this day a success!  
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FAMILY PROMISE  
 

Our next Host Week is Sunday, 
July 17 through Saturday, July 23! 
 

We are still in need of two 
shoppers and cooks for most 
nights! 
 

Please contact John Ashton, at 
jashton834@comcast.net or 609-
214-8522 if you are able to help! 

View the 

Alcyon Lake 

Park fireworks 

from our 

property as we 

host the local 

community!  

We are beginning to edit and update our online 
directory! 
 

We would love to update the information and 
photos for each member. 
 

There are a few ways to do this: 
 

1. Edit your own page. 

Once in the app, click on "Menu" at the top, left 
and then click "Edit My Family". This will take you 

to your family's page, where you can change 
your picture and edit your family's details. (All 
changes are subject to approval, so you may 
not see them immediately.) 
 

2. Send an updated family photo and/or 
information to Sherri Herndon. 

Email all changes and updated photos to 

splitrock50@yahoo.com, and Sherri will update 
your family profile as soon as she is able to. 
 

3. Have Sherri take a new family photo for you. 

Contact Sherri and set up a time one Sunday to 
take a photo. You can also ask her in person to 
take a photo if you see her with her camera.  
 

If you do not have the Instant Church Directory 
mobile app, and need help downloading it to 
your device or setting it up, please see Dottie or 
Kate. Instructions are also available on the white 
table in the foyer. You must have an email 
registered in our directory in order to set up an 
account and use the app. 

mailto:splitrock50@yahoo.com
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Min i s ter  

Joey Peacher, Preaching Minister ......... jpeacher@cochrist.org 

 

Off ice Staf f  

Dottie Grillo .................................................. dgrillo@cochrist.org 

Katelyn Ikeorha .......................................kikeorha@cochrist.org 

E lders  

Mike Broyles ...................................... mbroyles777@gmail.com 

Dan Cooper ............................................ dcooper@cochrist.org 

Brian Holden .................................... bcholden94@hotmail.com 

Garth Hutchinson ..................................................... 609-414-2606 

 ........................................................ grth.hutchinson@gmail.com 

Andy Mychajlowycz ........................ andymych@hotmail.com 

John Peoples ............................................................ 609-617-7451 

Dave Perine .................................. davidt.perine@comcast.net 

WAYS TO GIVE CONNECT WITH US 

www.facebook.com/pitmanroadchurchofchrist 

 

www.pitmanroadcoc.com 

@pitmanroadchurch 

Day Camp 
 

Monday, 8AM through Friday, 5PM 
(completed grades 1-6) 
 

Week 1: July 18-22  (completed grades 3-6) 
 

Week 2: July 25-29  (completed grades 3-6) 
 

Week 3: August 1-5  (completed grades 2-5) 
 

Week 4: August 8-12  (completed grades 1-4) 
 
 

Overnight Camp 
 

Saturday Afternoon to Saturday Morning 
 

Junior High 2: July 9-16 
     (completed grades 7, 8, & 9) 
 

Junior High 1: July 16-23 
     (completed grades 5, 6, &7) 
 

Intermediate: July 23-30 
     (completed grades 4, 5, & 6) 
 

Elementary 2: July 30-August 6 
     (completed grades 3 & 4) 
 

Elementary 1: August 6-13 
     (completed grades 1 & 2) 
 

Visit manatawny.org to register and for more 
information/details on each of these events. 

JUNIOR HIGH 1 AT  CAMP 
MANATANWY:  JULY 16-23  

Rebekah and Elizabeth Lazar are again co-
directing Junior High 1 this year, and we have 
many Pitman volunteers and campers signed 
up! 
 

As we approach the week, we are looking to fill 
our remaining volunteer spots. 
 

At this time, we are looking for: 

* A volunteer in the kitchen 
* Help in the dish room 
* Help with maintenance 

(which can include cleaning, doing the trash 
run, driving the tractor for the hayride, odd jobs, 
etc.) 
 

Please contact Rebekah at 856-904-7974 or 
rebekah.lazar@manatawny.org if you might be 
available or if you have questions. And, if you 
can help but these aren't the right jobs for you, 

or you can't do the full week, let's talk! 
 

Thanks so much for your support with this 
important mission field in our backyard!   

mailto:rebekah.lazar@manatawny.org

